
JUSTIFICATION FOR SUBMISSION TO OMB FOR NON-MATERIAL CHANGE

SF 2800, Application for Death Benefits Under CSRS

The Department of the Treasury has directed the Office of Personnel Management to inform applicants 
for benefits that paper checks will no longer be issued to most payees.  Those who do not enroll in the 
Direct Deposit program so that their payments will be deposited to their accounts in a financial 
institution must contact the Department of the Treasury to obtain a Direct Express debit card.

SF 2800 has been revised to contain this information and to inform applicants that it is illegal to use a 
Direct Express debit card after the death of the owner of the card.


